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 Somerville Office of Veterans’ Services

Joseph A. Curtatone, Mayor                                      Bryan P. Bishop, Commissioner


Candidate:      Elizabeth Minahan
Statement for Consideration

Veterans’ Commission on Monuments, Memorials and Dedications (VCMMD)

Dear Board of Aldermen,

My name is Elizabeth Minahan and I live on Lowell Street in Somerville.  I moved here with my husband three years ago and have enjoyed it so much, we have decided to retire here.  Our children live in the area.  We had not intended initially to live here at all, just rent an apartment for a few months while looking to buy a home in the greater Boston area.  But the diversity, the energy, the accessibility and the benefits of Somerville quickly became apparent, so we changed our minds and plan to live here indefinitely. I began to look around to see where I might participate in the community after a long professional career in service and education.  I volunteer at a local elementary school and decided to participate more.  I became particularly interested in working with Bryan Bishop in Veteran's services through the Memorial Day Parade last year.  My father was a World War II Veteran, serving in the Pacific in the Navy for three years.  He was at Iwo Jima and was so profoundly affected by these events, he became a cooperating missionary for 35 years in Japan.  We moved there soon after the war and I was always keenly aware of his character and the challenges my father faced serving in a former enemy country.  His valor and integrity have remained with me my whole life. I think serving and supporting our Veterans is important work.  Even though I am new to Somerville and am not myself a Veteran, I look forward to the opportunity to serve.  I would be honored to be selected as a member of this Commission and look forward to the opportunity of meeting with you.

Best regards,

Elizabeth Minahan

